
Minutes from Worship & Music 

Nov 12, 2017 

 

Members present:  Violet Tharp, Synneva Meldahl, Betty Cumming, Janet Spracklin, Pastor 

Joel, Sue Anderson, guest Teresa Anderson, confirmation students Colten Dahl, Payten Syth, and 

Parker Syth. Greg Miller attended for a short time. 

 

Violet relayed that Praise Band would lead worship Nov 19, Dec10, and possibly have a special 

on Christmas Eve.  Choir will sing Nov 26 and Dec 17.   

 

Violet mentioned the handle on the wine flagon twirls.  The committee said it should be either 

fixed or replaced.  One of the communion tray cover needs replaced, as the cross has been bent.  

Pastor Joel had a quote of $274.20 for one, or a complete set including 3 trays of $1544.25.  

Betty said Stockhill Jewelers has access to covers and will check with Larry for a comparison for 

one to match the other cover.   

 

Pastor Joel presented his schedule for December through February 11.  He also had a 10 year 

attendance log of Christmas Eve and has proposed to have services this year at 2:00, 4:00, and 

9:00.  The committee was willing to give it a try.  February 14 is Ash Wednesday. 

 

Teresa Anderson has been leading the Praise Band and has problems accessing songs suggested 

from the Sunday & Season’s book due to copyright issues.  Synneva moved, seconded by Janet 

that we purchase the copyright CCL Song Select for $149.  This will be done with a one-year 

trial.  Motion approved.  It was again mentioned that sheet music is to be purchased from the 

Music Memorial fund, which has approximately $5000.    
 

Violet had asked the office for a copy of the budget so far to enable us to work on the budget.  

The information received was not what we expected, so she will show Becky Reidle what we 

need to complete our budget review.  There was more discussion regarding honorariums, as only 

those for Choir, hand bells, and accompanists have been approved by the committee.  Teresa said 

she does not expect to be paid for Praise Band.  Nothing has been paid for hand bells for several 

reasons.  This will be discussed at the next meeting. 

 

The next meeting will be held possibly November 19 regarding the budget. 

 

 

Loyally, 

 

Violet E Tharp 

 


